
 
 

 
 

APL Core Theme Case Study 1 
 
 
A learner journey: from welder to ICT Assistant Manager (The Netherlands) 
 
 
HB is 42 years old and began working for a bed manufacturing company in 1993. He 
worked in this company until 2002 as a welder. During this period his free time was 
almost entirely spent on his favourite hobby - computers. He would disassemble, repair 
and install hardware and software and very little was too much or too difficult for him.  
HB was entirely self taught, learning through doing and from his from mistakes.  Friends 
began to make use of his talent, consulting him about their computers. His knowledge 
and skills also became known to his employer. For many, he was regularly used as a 
computer consultant and he received regular requests from colleagues to install or 
repair computers. 
 
When in 2002 the IT department needed additional temporary support, it was almost 
inevitable that H.B. would be approached to fill this vacancy. H.B. proved from the 
outset, even though he possessed no formal ICT professional qualifications, either in 
the hobby sphere or professional computing environment, that it is possible to achieve 
excellence through experience. Since then H.B. has worked for over 8 years in the IT 
department as a PC-technician/helpdesk-employee. 
 
To determine what value and what weight could be attributed to the knowledge and 
experience of computers that H. B. had, at the end of 2010 an APL claim was started. 
The initiative for this came from the company Human Resources department who saw 
H.B. as a very interesting challenge. A vocational institute (VET) was contacted to 
implement the APL proposal. In the spring of 2011, the APL claim ended with the 
conclusion that H.B. possessed almost all of the qualification requirements for the 
vocational award of ICT Management Assistant (Level 3).  All H.B. then needed to 
complete the full requirements of the qualification was a short training course in written 
English communication, which he is now following.  When he passes this, he will 
receive the official Diploma Assistant Manager ICT.  This is a fantastic outcome for 
someone who was self taught and, through experience, acquired all the necessary ICT 
subject-based competencies for the qualification, without the need to follow a multi-year 
standard vocational training. 
 


